
TOWN OF SCHERERVILLE    SCHERERVILLE, INDIANA 

 REGULAR UTILITY BOARD MEETING   MAY 14, 2025  

 

  

The Regular Utility Board Meeting of the Town of 

Schererville, IN was called to order by President Thomas 

Schmitt at 6:50 p.m., in the Schererville Town Hall, 10 E. 

Joliet Street Schererville, IN. 

 

 Attendance was taken with the following Board Members 

present: Caleb S. Johnson, Kevin Connelly, Rob Guetzloff, Robin 

Arvanitis and Thomas Schmitt. Staff members present:  Attorney 

David Austgen, Fire Chief Robert Patterson, IT AJ Garcia,   

Public Works Director Chad Nondorf, Director of Operations Andy 

Hansen, Town Manager Jim Gorman, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Kristie 

Klein and Recording Secretary Robin Thiel.  

 

 THEREUPON, Approval of the minutes.  Mr. Johnson made a 

motion to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2025 Public 

Meeting, seconded by Mr. Guetzloff.   All in favor (5-0).  

     

 THEREUPON, Claims 

 

A. APV #119572 - APV #120064 on the Wastewater Docket, Totaling $1,114,612.99  

B. Various Funds, First National Bank of Omaha, Credit Card Charges, $12,633.42  

C. Various Funds, Austgen Kuiper Jasaitis, April, Legal, $8,666.93  

D. Wastewater O&M Fund, LWG CPAs, Various Invoices, $4,500.00  

E. Various Funds, Bose McKinney & Evans LLP, Various Invoices, $11,178.00 

 
 Mr. Johnson made a motion to accept the claims as 

presented, seconded by Mr. Guetzloff.   All in favor (5-0) 
 

 THEREUPON, Correspondence  NONE 

 

 THEREUPON, Reports   

 

 Mr. Gorman reported on the Wastewater Treatment Plant 

project that is currently going on.  He stated that the new 

bio-solids building phase one is complete and phase two is 

being prepped for demolition and then phase 2 would be built 

out.  Mr. Gorman stated that the project should be completed 

this year.  

 

 Mr. Schmitt asked Mr. Nondorf if they are starting a 

project on the ditch over by the Post Office.  Mr. Nondorf 

advised that is a County project, but he does not know the 

timeline.  He stated that County started land-clearing 

activities on Monday, so they are moving forward with the 

project along the Schererville ditch adjacent to Deer Creek 

Drive.  Mr. Nondorf stated that they are going to drudge the 

ditch and add riprap along the banks to stop the banks from 

caving in. 

 

 THEREUPON, Old Business  NONE 

 

 THEREUPON, New Business   NONE  

  

 THEREUPON, Business from the floor NONE 

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

                       

______________________________

THOMAS SCHMITT 

      UTILITY BOARD PRESIDENT 

 

___________________________________________ 
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